

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA Department of Administration

Roy Cooper, Governor

Pamela B. Cashwell, Secretary

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Release Date: May 26, 2021

Contact: NCDOA Communications Office, communications@doa.nc.gov

MEMORANDUM

To: Cabinet Secretaries; Council of State Members; Office of the UNC President; Administrative Office of the Courts; Office of Administrative Hearings; General Assembly; North Carolina Community College System; Governor's Mansion; Governor's Office

From: Secretary Pamela B. Cashwell

Re: Lowering Of US and NC Flags Immediately To Half-Staff Until Sunset May 30, 2021 Honoring the Victims of the Tragedy in San Jose, California

Governor Roy Cooper has ordered all United States and North Carolina flags at state facilities to be lowered immediately to half-staff until sunset on Sunday, May 30, 2021 honoring the victims of the tragedy in San Jose, California who lost their lives today to a senseless act of violence. In tribute to the lives lost and the families in mourning all North Carolinians are encouraged to join in lowering flags to half-staff in their honor.

Individuals, businesses, schools, municipalities, counties and other government subdivisions are also encouraged to fly flags at half-staff for the duration of time indicated.

Please note, all North Carolina flag announcements are issued in accordance to regulations outlined in the <u>US Flag Code</u>.

###

For flag information, contact the NCDOA Communications Office at communications@doa.nc.gov. To join the North Carolina Flag Alert list, visit http://ncadmin.nc.gov/subscribe-flag-alerts. You can also view the North Carolina State Government Flag Guide here.